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SPP  

Notification to Construct  

July 23, 2015  
 

 

 

Mr. Mo Awad 

Westar Energy, Inc. 

P.O. Box 889 

Topeka, KS 66601 

 

RE: Notification to Construct for Transmission Service Request resulting from Aggregate 

Transmission Service Study SPP-2012-AG1-AFS-7 

 

Dear Mr. Awad, 

 

Pursuant to Section 3.3 of the Southwest Power Pool, Inc. ("SPP") Membership Agreement and 

Attachments O and Y of the SPP Open Access Transmission Tariff ("OATT"), SPP provides this 

Notification to Construct ("NTC") directing Westar Energy, Inc. ("WR"), as the Designated 

Transmission Owner, to construct the Network Upgrades. 

 

On July 14, 2014, SPP issued NTC No. 200267 to WR for the Network Upgrade(s) to fulfill 

Transmission Service Requests as detailed in Aggregate Facility Study SPP-2012-AG1-AFS-7.  

On March 3, 2015, WR requested that SPP re-evaluate the need for the Network Upgrade(s).  

Withdrawal of Upgrades 
 

Previous NTC Number: 200267 

Previous NTC Issue Date: 7/1/2014 

Project ID: 30610 

Project Name: Line - Butler - Weaver 138 kV Ckt 1 #2 

Network Upgrade ID: 50784 

Network Upgrade Name: Butler - Weaver 138 kV Ckt 1 Rebuild  

Network Upgrade Description: Rebuild 16.31-mile 477 ACSR segment of 138 kV line 

from Butler to Weaver. 

Reason for Change: SPP re-evaluated the Network Upgrade and determined that it is no 

longer needed. 

Withdrawal of Network Upgrade 

This letter is the formal notification to stop any further work on this Network Upgrade(s), collect 

any cost associated with the Network Upgrade(s), and provide this information to SPP.  
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All terms and conditions of the SPP OATT and the SPP Membership Agreement shall apply to 

this project(s) and nothing in this letter shall carry such terms and conditions. 

 

Don't hesitate to contact me if you have questions or comments about these requests. Thank you 

for the important role that you play in maintaining the reliability of our electric grid. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
 

Lanny Nickell 

Vice President, Engineering 

Phone: (501) 614-3232 • Fax: (501) 482-2022 • lnickell@spp.org 

cc: Carl Monroe - SPP 

Antoine Lucas - SPP 

John Olsen - WR 

Tom Stuchlik - WR 

Dave Benak - WR 

Nathan McNeil - WR 
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